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COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS



DESIGN REVIEW ADVISORY BOARD 
MINUTES
Wednesday, November 6, 2019, 7:00 p.m. Lower Conference Room

Present:		Bryce Gibson, Chair
Christine Perec, Vice Chair
			John Haven, RLA, ASLA
			Steve Davey 

Administrative:	Jeremy Rosenberger, Town Planner 
Jennifer Doherty, Assistant 

Call to order 7 p.m. The plans, documents, studies, etc. referred to are incorporated as part of the public record and are on file in the Planning and Zoning office. 

	

Applicant:
	Jack Audy Automobiles 

	Project Address:
	235 Bridge Street

	Representative:
	Andrew Layman of Sign Art, Inc. 


Andrew Layman was in attendance for Audy Automobile said he could answer any questions the Board may have. There were two views, a front and a side one presented. There was to be an internally illuminated sign cabinet, and plastic form letters that were not being internally illuminated. Chairman Gibson asked if all of the proposed signage was within the allowable limits. There was a short discussion between John Haven, Chairman Gibson, and Town Planner, Jeremy Rosenberger regarding the allowable amounts. The Town Planner explained this was a corner lot so they had both sides to use. Chairman Gibson asked if there were any questions from the Board. Steve Davey had a question as to how the signs were to be mounted. Mr. Layman explained that the raised box would sit on top of the structure and there were brackets behind it. The raised box would sit forward about eight inches.  
Chairman Gibson asked if there was any other lighting besides the box? The reply was no. Christine Perec asked if there would be any additional signage on the windows? The reply was no. It was explained to him that the applicant could put on hours of operation if they wished.  Mr. Layman asked if there was a limit as to the amount of space you could use for that, and the reply was 25% but it did count towards their overall allowable square footage use.  There were no additional questions of comments. 
Christine Perec made a motion to accept the signage as presented, and Steve Davey seconded the motion. All were in favor, 4-0.  
	

Applicant:
	Mollie Moran 

	Project Address:
	574-585 High Street (Horse Thieves Tavern)

	Representative:
	Mollie Moran 


Mollie Moran was in attendance for the Horse Thieves Tavern signage.  She spoke to the Board about the last sign that was approved by the them, which had been a small sign with cursive lettering on High Street.  She felt strongly that they needed a sign on Washington Street as well. She explained they are now proposing two painted signs similar to what the Grateful Diner had done with their establishment. It would be the same sign on Washington Street and High Street. Jeremy Rosenberger had copies of the proposed signs which he distributed to the Board. 
A discussion ensued as to the mural on Washington Street and how it was granted approval from the Zoning Board. She explained that apart from the mural there was very little signage, and she felt the mural should not count towards the allowable signage because it did not have a commercial message.  A discussion ensued as to the allowable frontage and past proceedings regarding this property.  
Ms. Moran asked if the Town Planner had reviewed the proposal with Building Commissioner Ken Cimeno, and Mr. Rosenberger replied he needed to first know exactly what signs they are proposing so that he can determine if they need to go to the Zoning Board of Appeals or not.  Mr. Rosenberger explained that regardless of the applicant needing to go before the Zoning Board, the Design Review Board still needed to vote on the proposal of signs before them.  Ms. Moran felt that they ultimately would need to go before the ZBA. 
Chairman Gibson stated his only issue with the signs was that he wished they wrapped all the way around instead of appearing more piecemeal. John Haven asked about lighting. Ms. Moran stated that she thought per the DRAB’s recommendation, they were going to have gooseneck lighting.  The Board discussed the merits of painting the brick and possibly painting the bands dark all the way around to make it look more cohesive. 
John Haven made a motion to approve the signage as presented for both Washington and High Street with the recommendation that the applicant consider painting the brick and making the banding all one color, and the DRAB Board would also provide a favorable recommendation to the Zoning Board of Appeals in the event that the applicant needs to return to them for waivers. Steve Davey seconded the motion, and all agreed, 4-0. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]John Haven made a motion to approve the October 2, 2019 meeting minutes, and Steve Davey seconded the motion, all were in favor, 4-0. Christine Perec made a motion to approve the September 11, 2019 meeting minutes, and John Haven seconded the motion, all were in favor, 4-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 pm.  
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